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Next Guild Meeting/Resource Day

November 2  nd   , 2013  
at the 

HOLY FAMILY PARISH HALL
5700 Nickerson Rd. West Sechelt

NOTE THE TIMES:

Doors open: 8:45 am
Mini Workshop: 
 – start 9:30 am

Business Meeting: 11:00 am
Show & Tell

Coffee/Snack Break, Show & Share
Program: Judy Villett – Bending the Rainbow

Executive meeting follows 15 minutes after the 
program ends and all members are welcome to 

attend.

Next NEWSLETTER Deadline: 
November 6th, 2013 for the 
November 30th, 2013 Edition

Things to Remember:
Coffee/tea cup – *** Name Tag

Donation to hostess group for snack
Library book(s)

➢ Fat Quarter Draw: Fall Colors - Batiks
 

This Months' Hostess Group:
Gone to Pieces

Hostess Schedule
November 2, 2013:  Gone to Pieces

November 30th, 2013: ½ Moon Crazies
January 25th, 2014:  Fat Quarters

February 22nd, 2014:  Cotton Club
March 29th, 2014:  Off the Wall

April 26th, 2014:  Pender Harbour Piecemakers

Presidents’  Report – October 2013

Greetings Members,

Thank you all for your support and 
participation at our September meeting.

As we move through October we have to 
prepare for “Hands Across the Water”, which in 
2013 is being hosted by Comox Valley 
Schoolhouse Quilters.  In 2014 our own Sunshine 
Coast Quilter's Guild will be the hosts.

With this in mind, and once we have heard 
feedback from those attending the 2013 event, we 
will need to set up a committee to plan for our 
"Party".

Another event in October is our Retreat. I 
am looking forward to this get-away and hope that 
you are too.
 

Keep on quilting and invite your friends to 
come to our next Resource Day meeting.

 See you on November 2nd!

Jeannette Lucas
 

Take a look at just some of what is inside:
Board contact....................................Page 11

Group Rep Contact & Library...........Page 11
Resource Day Minutes.......................Page 4
Mini Workshops................................Page 8
Program Reports.................................Page 2
Calendar of Events............................Page 17
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October Program Event
Notes from your Program Committee...

Bending the Rainbow by Judy Villett
 

Judy's work combines many techniques.  Her inspiration comes from the play of light and dark, 
the power of colour and the textures of the world she walks in.

She will guide us through an interactive exercise on "Bending the Rainbow".

*Please come dressed from head to toe in your favourite colour and be prepared to play with 
your colour and those of your friends and fellow quilters.

 
An optional kit of fabrics will be offered at $5.

STASH BUSTER WORKSHOP
 
When: Saturday, Nov. 16, 2013 - from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.
 
Where: The classroom at Fibre Expressions in Sechelt  (Christine's)
 
Who:  The instructors are Anne Selder, Anne Willis, and Judi Wilson
 
What:  This workshop is a wonderful opportunity to use up some of your stash.  We'll be making 

 blocks that can easily be turned into placemats, a table runner, wall hanging, or even a full-
 size quilt.  The blocks are fun and easy to make.
*See a sample at the Program Committee table at Resource Day.

 
How much: $15 which will include a pattern

SURVEY
 

Thanks to everyone who participated in the survey handed out at the last meeting.  It 
provided a good indication of what the Guild members want for classes, presentations and other 
quilt-related activities.

We received input from only 50% of our members. For those of you who did not have time 
to complete the survey, or were unable to attend last month's meeting, a copy of the survey is 
included in this newsletter.  Copies of the survey will also be available at Nov. 2nd Resource Day 
and will be included in the results.  All completed surveys must be handed in by the end of the 
meeting on Nov. 2nd.   Next month, we'll let you know what you told us you want the program 
committee to provide
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To Bee or Not to Bee (Quilt Bee, that is....)

2014 will be an off-year for our Quilt Show.  In past years, the SCQG has had a two-day 
Quilt Bee, during which time a number of charity quilts have been produced. Sometimes, these were 
wonderful quilts and sometimes, it has been reported, the products of the Bee were of less than 
wonderful quality.  At your executives' most recent meeting, a discussion arose over whether or not 
to continue this activity. 

On the positive side (Yes, let's do it!) some of the following points were raised:
-     It is fun.
– It is an opportunity to get to know other members better!
– It takes the pressure off individuals to produce charity quilts.
– Many hands make light work.

On the other side (No, let's not!) some other thoughts were raised:
-    It is costly to rent a hall.
-    The fabric was low quality.
-    It takes a lot of organizing.

So, since your executive felt that all members should have some input into the decision making, we 
have come up with this scenario. We would have several teams of members who could do the 
following:

1. Check over the fabric donations for quality - all good quilting cotton, etc.
2. Sort the donated fabric by color
3. Choose patterns or a Block design for all the quilts to be made.
4. Create kits from the fabric.

Then, when the Bee begins, each member would have a clear idea of what is expected and then 
QUILT ON!

None of the above is written in stone!!!

At our next Resource Day, we would like to have a discussion about this topic. I would really 
appreciate members talking this over in satellite groups, with your buddies over coffee, or just 
mulling it over yourself in preparation for that discussion. 

Thank you all, I will look forward to a stimulating discussion.
 

Jeannette Lucas
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S.C.Q.G. Resource Day Minutes
September 28, 2013

Holy Family Church Hall, Sechelt, BC

Past-President Lois Anderson called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m. and gave an overview of the 
September 2012 to May 2013 Guild year. She then introduced the new executive, including incoming 
President, Jeannette Lucas, who presented Lois with her Past-President’s pin.

President’s Report: Jeannette asked for a motion to accept the May minutes: moved by Marie 
Malcolm, seconded by Carol Adams. Carried.

New Business:  Jeannette asked for three volunteers to help Louise and Ada with the Program 
Committee. Anne Willis, Anne Selder and Judi Wilson have volunteered.

Jeannette then asked for a volunteer to coordinate bus trips. As no volunteer came forward, this request 
will be carried over to the next Guild meeting.

Jeannette presented this year’s Proposed Budget, which was reviewed with members. Lois made a 
motion to accept the Proposed Budget. Quite a bit of discussion was had regarding general and 
executive insurance. Lois will request that her insurance contact person come and speak with members. 
The motion was seconded by Martha Tatman. Carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  In Priscilla’s absence, Lee gave the Treasurer’s Report noting the net Quilt Show 
income as well as the Raffle Quilt income.

Carol Bowie requested that someone make application for the Agnes Boal award, as outlined in the 
Canadian Quilter magazine. Merilee will undertake to do this online.

Comfort Society:  Carol Adams states that Fibre Expressions will provide batting free of charge for the 
baby quilts being made for donation to St. Mary’s Hospital.

Block of the Month:  Won by Donna Thompson and Kim Thompson.

Membership:  Sandy reports 2 new members and 2 guests today. Door prize winners were: Jean 
Minch, Joanne Segate, Liz Lacey, Anne Willis and Merrilee Baldock.

Newsletter:  Deadline for the next issue is October 9th. Linda reminded everyone that our next meeting 
is November 2nd. She is still seeking a replacement for her position as editor.

Library:  Maria told members to avoid late fees by phoning her at home to renew borrowed books. She 
would like another library volunteer.

Program:  Fat quarter draws were won by: Jean Bowering and Bev VanZandt.
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Resource Day Minutes continued – page 2

Mini Workshops:  Ada says to watch the newsletter for a planned November 2nd workshop and for that 
on November 30th, Gail Reichert will have tallied the Member Survey results and will give her report.

Website:  In Sheila’s absence, Fay requests that any member having Guild pictures submit them to 
Sheila, who will scan and return them very quickly. Fay and Sheila are putting together a Guild History. 
Pictures from past retreats, quilt bees, and particularly any from Brackendale, will be documented. Any 
past Guild information should be passed on to Sheila MacDonald.

Jeannette asked Judi Wilson to speak about her experiences making her quilt and winning an award at 
CQA. Members absent from the September meeting can view Judi’s quilt in the last Canadian Quilter 
magazine.

Show & Tell

Retreat:  Jean Minch says that Vivian Kapusta’s class is full, but there are still spaces available in Paul 
Krampitz’s class and Sandy Barrett’s class. On the Friday evening of Retreat, Vivian will give a trunk 
show and talk. Non-registered members may attend for $5.00.

Program:  Louise introduced member Sherri Coulthard, who spoke about her sewing and quilting 
experiences over the last many years. Sherri brought samples of quilts from her first (when she decided 
she was never going to quilt) to present projects she is quilting for her customers. It was a pleasure to 
view Sherri’s exceptional works.

Mission Statement
 

          • The purpose of the Sunshine Coast Quilters’ Guild is to promote the joy of quilting to 
the Sunshine Coast, and to provide for the community’s enjoyment, through quilt shows, 
classes, demonstrations and displays.

          • To provide an umbrella guild for the various satellite quilting groups offering 
resource days which include workshops, demonstrations, education and guest speakers.

          • The guild shall be a non-profit society.

          • The Guild’s mission is to provide members with ongoing education, opportunities to 
share quilting experiences and knowledge, and an opportunity to provide community 
service. The smaller quilting groups on the coast also provide a strong focus for the many 
quilters with  regard to these goals. Maximizing connections between the Guild and the 
small groups helps share some of the energy and enthusiasm
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S. C. Q. G. EXECUTIVE MEETING
September 28, 2013

Holy Family Church Hall, Sechelt, BC

In attendance:
Jeannette Lucas Lee Ewing Louise Keats
Merilee Martell Linda Kummer  Ada Yeo
Lois Anderson Helen Bailey Sandra LeHeup
Kathleen Bezaire Carol Bowie

Moved by Helen Bailey, seconded by Louise Keats, that the minutes of the September 23 rd Executive 
Planning meeting  be  accepted  with  the  addition  of  Joan Harvey’s  name as  a  Program Committee 
member. CARRIED

Jeannette will write a message for the October newsletter regarding a Quilt Bee. We discussed having a 
few committees for this project – perhaps one for accepting fabric, one for colour coordinating, one for 
putting kits together, etc. 

Jeannette  explained the “Walk to Brock,”  which will  start  at  Mile  0 in Victoria and finish in  St. 
Catharines, Ontario via Inuvik. Carol will ask CQA for permission to reproduce an article from their  
latest magazine to include in our newsletter so that all members are aware of this project.

Bus Trips still needs a coordinator. Discussion ensued regarding this position and perhaps trying to put 
a committee of members to do this job.

Lee disagreed with how the Block of the Month purchasing was done, and it was agreed that Debbie 
does  not  have  to  purchase  fabric  using  the  credit  accounts  with  each  Coast  quilt  store.  Lois  has 
developed an accounting sheet for Debbie’s submission to the Treasurer.

Hands Across the Water will be hosted on the Sunshine Coast on October 25, 2014. Jeannette will ask 
for committee volunteers to start the planning process.

Lois states that our insurance needs must be finalized by the November meeting, and she will request 
that her contact, Colin, attend the meeting to explain the insurance coverage and answer questions.

Carol Adams made a motion to remove the blank cards showing the Guild logo on the front from 
Merchandise, and to shift any money previously made from the sale of the cards to other revenue.  
Seconded by Helen Bailey. CARRIED

We will  need to add the date on which an elected office becomes effective after elections,  to our 
Bylaws.

Meeting adjourned at 3:05 p.m.
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SUNSHINE COAST COMFORT SOCIETY 

October 2013 Newsletter

 

 2013-2014 – Comfort Quilts:  Carol Adams, Karen Biddlecombe, Sue Lowell, 

and Marian Williamson

 

The baby quilts our members have donated to St. Mary’s Hospital for all newborn babies 
born in 2013 have been very well received.  Our goal will be to fulfil our committment to continue 
to donate baby quilts until year end. 

Our Comfort Society would like the membership to consider giving quilts to the residents of 
Sumac Place.  This is a new facility on Kiwanis Way in Gibsons and is a recovery home for people 
with mental illness.  We could have a “Quilt Bee” (see page 3) to start this process and we will be 
talking about this in the New Year.  

We have had great success this past year with members bringing fabric to our monthly  
meetings for other members to take home to make quilts.  We will have batting at our next 
Resource Day to continue this project.

Our Comfort Society members are still working on a new system to help a student in a 
Fibre Arts Program who would receive an annual bursary from us. Capilano University is not 
offering this Course anymore.  We will keep our members up-to-date on this process.

Keep up the good work you have done for our community on the Sunshine Coast.

“JOY THROUGH GIVING = CREATING MEMORIES FOR OTHERS TO ENJOY”

Reminder to all our 
membership that due to our 

retreat on the last weekend in 
October, our October 
Resource Day is on 

Saturday, November 2nd, 
2013.

The November Resource  Day 
will take place on 

Saturday November 30th, 2013
MARK YOUR CALENDARS
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MINI WORKSHOP -  RESOURCE DAY
November 2nd, 2013

–

Mini Workshop fee is $5.00 - payable at the door

Workshop will start at 9:30.am

RULER REVIEW - by Nancy Climie

If you have ever said to yourself "What was this ruler supposed to do?",
then this session could be just what you need.

 Nancy will review her large collection of rotary cutting rulers 
and help you understand how they work.  

(If you bring a ruler you have a question about, please have your name on it.)

(Mini workshop committee)

Exhibition Schedule for FibreWorks Gallery:

October 05 -November 17, 2013     Elin Noble: “Vox Stellarum”

An Installation of Silk Itajime Panels (www.elinnoble.com)

November 18, 2013 – January 05, 2014 – Seasonal Exhibition

  
Workshop Schedule for FibreWorks Studio & Gallery:

October 26 & 27, 2013 - Colour Play: Low Immersion Dyeing with Fibre Reactive Dyes 
with Jennifer Love.

November 9 & 10, 2013 – Colour Impressions:  Procion MX Printing & Painting 
with Jennifer Love

http://www.elinnoble.com/
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Join us for our second annual
UPSTAIRS SALE!

End of summer (& more)
fabrics, kits and pound sale!

Downstairs ~
see new Christmas collections

of Aspen Frost and Winters Lane!

¯ ¯ ¯
Saturday & Sunday

October 19 & 20  10~5pm

THE CLOTH SHOP

104~1551 Johnston Street Vancouver

604.224.1325 1.877.224.1325

www.theclothshop.com
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Editor's  note : new address for Unwind is: 
209 - 1100 S.C. Highway, Gibsons 

For Sale
Huskystar Felting Machine 

by Husqvarna 
also known as an Embellisher. 

Multiple barbed needles, no thread.
Barely used. Had retailed for $400. 

asking $150.
Complete with carton and manual.

 
Nancy Climie - email: 

nclimie@telus.net or 604-885-6745

mailto:nclimie@telus.net
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Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild 2013-2014 Board Membership

Name Position Name

President Jeannette Lucas Merchandise Gail Reichert

Vice President Lee Ewing Bus Trip Chairman Position vacant at this time

Past President - Sunshine Lois Anderson Block of the Month Debbie Scott

Secretary Merilee Martell

Treasurer Priscilla Hendriks Comfort Quilts Carol Adams
Karen Biddlecombe, Sue Lowell,
Marian Williamson

Membership Sandra Leheup,
Nona Fellows
Kathleen Bezaire

Publicity
Assistant

Val Marus

Program Committee /
Mini Workshops

Louise Keats 
Anne Willis, 
Judi Wilson, 
Ann Selder -Korsch

Library Maria Lodzinski
Liz Lacey &
Christine Richardson

Website Administrator
 

Sheila MacDonald Retreat
Committee

Helen Bailey - Chair
Jean Minch,  Fay Bullock

Newsletter Editor
Assistant

Linda Kummer
Val Marus

Satellite Group Rep contact information:

Pender Harbour Piecemakers: Lee Ewing
604-886-2620  lewing@dccnet.com 

½ Moon Crazies:  Carol Bowie
 604 885-4127  quiltscrapqeeen@dccnet.com

Fat Quarters:  Sheila MacDonald  
 604 885-0850   heronrock@telus.net  

Loose Threads:  Sonja Randall
 604 885-7722    sonja_r@eastlink.ca

Gone To Pieces:  Beverly Butchart
 604-886-8449    babutchart@eastlink.ca  

Off the Wall: Phyllis Gilchrist
604-217-0865  evamalhia@gmail.com

Cotton Club:  Beverly Butchart
 604-886-8449   babutchart@eastlink.ca 

Advertising Rates:
Classified...$10.00 per issue

Bus card size - $10.00 per issue
¼ Page for 1 issue..$14.00....

8 issues...$90.00
½ Page for 1 issue...$21.00....

8 issues...$125.00
Full Page for 1 issue...$42.00...

8 issues...$200.00
One time email to all members,...

$35.00

Please contact :
Val Marus:

valmarus@dccnet.com 

Next Newsletter Deadline
November 6  th  , 2013  

mailto:valmarus@dccnet.com
mailto:krtrent@telus.net
mailto:babbutchart@eastlink.ca
mailto:babbutchart@eastlink.ca
mailto:amoss@dccnet.com
mailto:lewing@dccnet.com
mailto:judimae@dccnet.com
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Sunshine Coast Quilters’ Guild 2013-2014

Membership Form

Name: ____________________________ Phone: (604) ___________________

Mailing Address: __________________________________________________

City: ____________________________ Postal Code: _____________________

E-Mail Address: ___________________________________________________

What other Satellite Quilt Groups do you belong? _________________________

 

___ Please check if you wish (at no cost) to be a member of Sunshine Coast Quilters’ Comfort Society so that we, as a 
non-profit organization, can apply for and hold a raffle in accordance to BC law when we wish to raise funds . . .

 

Membership Fees:

SCQG Website $40.00 ________ or Canada Post $50.00 ________

 

Members with internet access are strongly encouraged to get their newsletter @

www.scquiltersguild.com  If you have internet access and wish to continue getting a copy in the mail we will require the 
additional $10.00 to cover some of the postage plus copying costs.

 

Please fill out form and submit it along with your dues (cheques made payable to Sunshine Coast Quilters’Guild or 
SCQG) at the September Resource Day or mail directly to:

 

Your new membership card and receipt will be available at the regular Guild meeting or you may enclose a self-
addressed, stamped envelope for mailing back to you.

 

Please indicate if you would like a current membership list, which will be available after the November Resource Day.

Membership List via e-mail ___________ November Resource Day _______________

Please tell us how you can help the Guild:  _______________________________________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILT GUILD PROGRAM SURVEY 

September 2013

1. Please check all GENERAL classes you would consider attending:

__ Small projects to be made from start to finish (table runner, wall hanging, etc)
__ Start on a larger project (a few blocks to get you started)
__ Purses, totes
__ Quilted clothing
__ Colour theory
__ Current trends, what's new
__ Quilting related: needles, thread, machine maintenance, batting
__ Design principles

       2. Please check all TECHNIQUE classes you would consider attending:

__ Quilting basics (cutting, ¼ in. seams, piecing, pressing, sandwiching, etc.)
__ Quick quilting techniques (eg.. strip piecing)
__ Advanced sewing techniques (Y seams, curved piecing, scalloped edges, etc)
__ Paper foundation piecing
__ Hand applique
__ Machine applique
__ Machine embroidery
__ Hand embroidery, embellishment
__ Machine quilting (free motion, designs, modern etc)
__ Quilt as you go
__ Fabric dyeing
__ Surface design (painting, thread painting, etc)

3. Please check all QUILT STYLE classes you would consider attending:

_ Traditional _ Landscape
_ Hawaiian _ Amish
_ Memory quilts _ Colour wash
_ Art abstract _ Improvised
_ “Modern” _ Crazy
_ Applique _ Children's
_ Whole cloth _ Mystery
__ Tessellations __ Other:

4. How do you define your quilt making ability and skill level:

_ Beginner __ Advanced
_ Intermediate __ Expert
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Page 2:

5. Check all that you use to learn, be inspired, shop:

_ On line shops __ Magazines

_ Blogs __ Quilt University

_ Craftsy __ Itsy

_ Quilters' websites __ Pinterest

_ Friends, fellow quilters _ Books 

6.  Which of the following best describe your preferred quilt making style:

__ Traditional __ Contemporary
__ Improvisational __ Art Quilter
__ Modern __ Small works only

7. How many workshops should SCQG sponsor annually:
I

__ 1-2 __ 3 – 4 __ 5-6

8.  Which of the following do you prefer for one hour Resource Day programs:

__  Trunk Shows _ Technique demonstrations __   Member interactive

9. What are your favourite quilt designs (please check all that apply):

_ Traditional blocks _ New variations on traditional blocks

_ Representational/pictorial _ Ethnic e.g. Japanese, African

_ Digital imagery/design _ Graphic/geometric

_ Primitive/folk art _ Contemporary/modern

_ Floral/romantic/shabby chic _ Minimalist

_ Landscape __ Other  _____________

10. Which of the following would you be interested in:

__ Professionals' studio hop _ Mentoring program

__ Joining a "Modern" satellite group _ Members' studio hop
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Page 3:

11.  Name three of your favourite quilters, local, national, or international:
a)

b)

c)

12. What comments or suggestions do you have for the Program Committee?

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

Thank you for your participation in this survey! The Program committee will use your
feedback to develop future programs for the Sunshine Coast Quilters Guild.
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Happy Halloween Everyone!

CALENDAR OF EVENTS     

October 18/19, 2013 Our Quilted Treasures – Chilliwack Quilters' Guild, Chilliwack 
Alliance Church, 8700 Young Road, Chilliwack

October 19, 2013 Hands Across The Water, Theme; “The Wheels Go Round and 
Round” hosted by the Comox Valley Schoolhouse Quilters.                 
Contact Margaret Yells – 250-339-2227 or email:
margaretyells@gmail.com., website www.schoolhousequilters.com.    

October 19-20, 2013 Bear Necessities, Rossland Golden City Quilters – Miners Hall 1765 
Columbia Ave. Rossland.  Admission by donation.  Contact:  
Deyanne - 250-362-7727

November 23, 2013 Vancouver Quilters Guild is having Maureen Wood (a certified  
teacher) teach Judy Neimeyer's “Paper Piecing Technique using 
Judy's Desert Sky Pattern, Knox United Church hall, 5600 Balaclava 
St. 9:30 – 4:00 pm.  Cost $50.00 (includes pattern)  Contact Mary 
Ballard: 604-430-5901 or email  mb1573@telus.net.  Maureen will 
also be presenting at our program on Wednesday, November 13th if 
anyone would like to come and hear her and see her wonderful array 
of quilts.  Drop in fee $5.00.

mailto:mb1573@telus.net
http://www.schoolhousequilters.com/
mailto:margaretyells@gmail.com
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Paul Krampitz – 

His Quilting Journey from Traditional to Modern 
 
 
The Textile Arts Guild of Richmond (TAGOR) is pleased to invite your members to join us as we 
follow along with Paul on his 25 year journey from being a traditionalist to becoming a modern 
quilt maker through his story and trunk show.  Even though his passion is in the modern quilt 
movement he says, “My prized possessions are two quilts that my Grandma from West Virginia made  
about 70 years ago.”  His trunk show promises to be very entertaining.  He is a current member of 
the Vancouver Modern Quilt Guild.  
 
Visit his blog at http://paulsblockparty.blogspot.ca for a glimpse of his works.
 
 
 
DATE: Tuesday, November 26, 2013
Time: 7 - 9PM
Location: Presentation Hall,

 Richmond Cultural Centre
7700 Minoru Gate, Richmond
Free Parking

Fee: $5.00 per person 

Limited seating – pre-registration is advised

Please RSVP by November 8, 2013 to be assured a seat and for further info – contact Freda Hopper 
– fhopper@hotmail.com or (604) 277-6914.
 

mailto:fhopper@hotmail.com
http://paulsblockparty.blogspot.ca/

